Hello Everyone,
                       As we close out this event, I want to thank everyone for your participation. I thank our speakers, for responding at such short notice and for giving us your time and sharing your knowledge and expertise with us. I am truly grateful for that. I want to thank our poster presenters for the splendid job they have done and sharing their work with us. I want to thank and recognize our MSEIP students 
Wesley Agee, Donna Hall,  Brittney McFarland, Robin Rayford, 
Kweli  Shotwell, Iran Williams, Sharetta Williams, 
Jacinda Nielsen, Tawana Williams, 
Jason Clemon, Rickey Johnson, and Richard Kraka,
 all of whom have done an amazing job. They have been part of the program for just about 2 months and have accomplished so much. I am proud of each and every one of you.  
I also want to thank our MSEIP faculty and Staff team of 
Dr. Bashir, Dr. Bogler, Dr. Higgs, Mr.  Jackson Dr. Kant, Dr. Kline Cherry, MS Kyles, Dr Podleski, Mr. Marango, for their tremendous time commitment and dedication to the project and students. It wouldn’t have happened without you. 
I want to especially thank our project assistant MS Glynis Rodgers for the amazing job she did in making this conference happen. The time, the organization, the commitment all of it was observed, recognized, and deeply appreciated.
 I want to thank all the other HSSU arts and science full time and adjunct faculty, those who are here and those who are not for supporting our efforts. Those who are here thanks for being here and helping make this conference a success.
I also want to thank all the HSSU non-MSEIP students who are here for your support of our program. You are a big part of the success of this event.
Although they are not here today I want to thank every person in the administrative department, sponsored programs, the accounting office, the IT department, the library, the physical plant, the financial aid office, the business office at HSSU. They have been very patient, and put up with my constant haranguing and demands and been there with me all the way.  The guys and gals at the Media lab especially Jeff Harris, you cannot imagine how thankful I am for everything you have helped us with from tech. support to posters. I want to thank Vee Jones the Arts and Sciences secretary for her support as well. This Grant activity would have gone nowhere without them.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]There was nowhere that I did not turn to for help and there was no one who turned me down. Dr. Turner you protected me from all the pitfalls that a new administrator negotiating all the paperwork and policies has to go through to make things happen. You dotted all my is’ and crossed all my ts’ for me. Dr. Turner, I want to express my gratitude to you for showing me how to turn a vision into actual happenings.  Last but not least I would like to thank President Warmack for his support and leadership. It’s a great day to be a hornet. Please join me for a reception and Thanks again.
